
 

 
 
 

Staff Report 
 

Subject: Owner’s Representative Services for Public Works Facility and Parks Maintenance Facility 
renovations 

Department/Program: Administration/Public Works/Parks 

Explanation: 

When the City began the process of designing and building the new Police Station in 2021, the City did 
an RFQ selection process for an Owner’s Representative (OR) for the project.  At that time the City 
selected Navigate Building Solutions as the most qualified firm.  Since then, Navigate has successfully 
helped the City not only with the Police Station project, but with some work in Vlasis Park as well.  
Navigate was also chosen to do some of the initial work on the Public Works Facility renovation, 
including helping with the needs assessment and initial layout options. 

As we move forward with detailed design of the PW renovations, staff is recommending using an OR for 
this project as we did on the Police Station project.  An OR will represent the City in working with the 
design team and construction contractors throughout the project to ensure that the City’s objectives are 
being met, while helping keep the project on time, on scope, and on budget.  They also help manage the 
physical construction of the building in lieu of a construction manager.  Use of an OR is very common on 
a construction project this size.  We do not have anyone on staff with the time or expertise to provide 
these services in-house.   

Staff is recommending using Navigate as our OR through the remainder of the design and construction of 
the PW renovations.  Use of Navigate meets the City’s purchasing policies due to the fact that we have an 
ongoing service agreement with them stemming from the original 2021 RFQ, as well as their pricing 
being competitively bid through the TIPS purchasing cooperative. 

The proposed contract with Navigate is for a total of $176,500, which covers the entire project from 
design to construction to occupancy.  Of that total, $79,500 is for the pre-construction phase 
(programming, design, bidding, etc.), and $97,000 is for the construction and post-occupancy phase.  The 
contract is paid in monthly installments throughout the process, expected to conclude in the 2nd quarter of 
2026, post-occupancy of the new facility.   

Based upon an estimated $4.5 million expected cost for the PW renovations (including design and 
construction), the proposed contract represents just over 3% of that cost.  Based on research this seems to 
be reasonable and comparable the cost of OR services on other recently built municipal facilities 
including our Police Station.  

 



 

 

 

It is important to note that should Navigate not perform to the City’s satisfaction, the City can exit the 
contract at any time with a 14-day notice and not pay any penalties. 

Recommendation: 

Make a motion to approve the contract with Navigate Building Solutions for $176,500 to provide 
Owner’s Representative services to the City for renovation/redevelopment of the City’s Public Works and 
Parks Maintenance facilities. 

 

Submitted By:  Eric Sterman 

Date: 4/30/2024 


















	Staff Report - Admin - Owner's Representative Service for Public Works & Parks Facility
	PW - Navigate Contract

